

Wiltshire Council **DX 116892 TROWBRIDGE 3** 

Our ref:

NDP/VMS/33444/1

Attention of Maggie Jones

Your ref:

Date:

8 April 2013

RECEIVED 8 9 APR 2013

Dear Madam

# **Licensing Application - The Three Daggers Farm Shop Edington**

In advance of the licensing hearing on this matter we enclose the following documentation:

- 1. Copy Wiltshire Times dated Friday 8 March showing public notice of two applications.
- 2. Copy White Horse News dated 28 February 2013 showing notice of two applications.
- 3. Five sets of site photographs with location and site plans. There are three sets of these photographs for the committee, one for the Council's licensing officer and one for the parties who have made representations. Please note the detailed site plan shows the location from which each photograph was taken. The purple triangle on the plan effectively shows the area covered by the photograph.
- Land Registry filed plans for 46A Westbury Road and 13 Tinhead Road.
- 5. Residents petition in support of application.
- 6. Letters in support of application.
- 7. Copy email from Annabel Wilkinson of Wiltshire Council Environmental Health Department regarding bottle recycling as the Committee can see from this email the bottle recycle facility which is sited at the pub is a <u>Council</u> operated facility, our clients simply allow it to be sited within the pub because that is a convenient place for people in the village to stop and drop off their recycling.

Yours faithfully

♥ WANSBROUGHS

T: 01380 733323

E: neil.patterson@wansbroughs.com

PARTNERS:

A.Eddy

R./ Hame

R.A.Jeffcoate

S.J.Beresford-Smith C.J.B.Bromfield J.M.Bruton A.F.Clechan S.J.Clifford A.S.Daymond A.M.Jenkins S.McGregor-Johnson A.D.Northall J.D.Osman N.C.Owen N.D.Patterson T.J.Prees O.L.Price A.L.Wensley Stock CONSULTANTS:
D.S.Bousfield R.J.Drury J.Moor S.Weighell
ASSOCIATES:
S.J.Alexander K.A.Bew
E.L.Bisgrove S.J.Clifford (Mrs)
H.M.B.Conway M.J.Davies
J.M.Ost E.C.E.Watts

Northgate House, Devizes, Wiltshire SN10 1JX T: 01380 733300 F: 01380 733600 DX: 42901 Devizes W: www.wansbroughs.com

Details of other offices available on our website

The Old Post Office

1 The City

Edington

BA13 4QQ

Tel 01380

Licensing Committee
Wiltshire County Council

1 April 2013

Dear sir

Re: Farm Shop and Micro Brewery: Three Daggers Edington

I write in support of the Licence Application made by Mr Jenkins. I understand there is some local opposition which I believe to be ill-founded and misguided. Mr Jenkins and his partner have successfully rejuvenated the village public house providing not only a much needed village amenity but employment for a number of local people. As far as I am aware there have been no complaints whatsoever about their responsibilities under the existing premises licence. I live within a few hundred yards of the premises and have no fears at all that I shall suffer from anti-social behaviour, traffic problems or noise as a result of the recent development.

The addition of a Farm Shop and Micro Brewery can only improve facilities in the local area and provide even more much needed employment. Adding a licence to the premises will provide opportunities for individuals and societies to take advantage of a well designed building with safe off road car parking.

I hope the Committee will give this application support.

Yours sincerely



**R M Davies** 

Subject: Support for the Three Daggers' Proposals for the New Farm Shop

Date: Monday, 1 April 2013 07:36:44 British Summer Time

From: Neil Griffiths

To: Jackie Cosens, Adrian Jenkins

CC: Lise Griffiths

Dear Adrian and Jackie

Having been made aware of the objections to the plans for Farm Shop, and in particular to the plans to extend to the shop the same licence terms as currently operate for the pub, we would like to express our support for your plans for the shop, and are happy for this letter to be shared with local representatives or the planing committee.

Having lived in Edington for over 11 years we have been concerned for some time at the loss of amenities from the village, and knock-on effects such as loss of local employment. When the Lamb Inn (as it was then called) was closed by Enterprise Inns this took away one of the key focal points for our community, and so we were delighted when it was re-launched as the Three Daggers. The further development of the shop and microbrewery is particularly pleasing as it further reinstates lost amenities, renews community focal points and brings new local employment.

Our property is a couple of hundred yards along the road from the pub and shop and although we recognise that there will be some additional traffic and people, it has always been our wish, as it has for most of those we know in the village, that it should be a vibrant local community and not a stuffy, unwelcoming place that has been preserved in aspic". Since the pub re-opened as the Three Daggers we have not experienced any nuisance from noise or light pollution and would not anticipate the licence application for the Farm Shop changing this significantly. Thus far there has been a sensitivity to the risk of local disturbance arising from the Three Daggers' operations, and we would hope and expect this to continue with the new development.

We were actively involved in the development of the current Parish Plan, and I (Neil) was one of the authors. The plan was careful to reflect the views of the majority of those living in the village (a survey was carried out of all households) and a particular outcome of this was strong support for appropriate local development, business and employment. 62% of those surveyed wished there to be further employment opportunities within the village, and a particular theme within the plan is to support the development of existing businesses (e.g. The Three Daggers) to create more jobs. The lack of any shop, and the loss of community venues particularly in the Tinhead end of the village were two specific concerns raised in the plan which we hope that the farm shop development may assist in easing.

As you will know, we are regulars at the pub, and are actively involved in a range of local community and charity activities. As long-standing residents who work closely with many others in the village, we know that the overwhelming majority support the developments at the Three Daggers, and for our part we can confirm that support.

If you would like us to communicate our support directly to the planning authorities we would be pleased to do so.

Kind regards

**Subject:** Planning Application

Date: Monday, 1 April 2013 11:24:56 British Summer Time

From: Brian Dennehy
To: 'Adrian Jenkins'

CC:

Adrian,

We were most surprised to hear that you are having 'issues' with the planning application for the farm shop.

The 3 Daggers have brought much need employment to the area and the expansion of the business will only serve to provide further employment opportunities. The expanded business will be a valuable asset to Edington village, provide an amenity through which local producers will be able to promote and sell their produce and will in all likelihood generate business opportunities for others within the village. We are both at a loss to see how the introduction of a farm shop can be seen as anything but a positive step forward in these difficult times.

As regular visitors to The 3 Daggers from Steeple Ashton we have always found the current business to be run in a highly professional manner sympathy to both your neighbours and the surrounding area and doubtless it would be your intention to run the new operation in a similar manner.

If we can provide any support please do not hesitate to contact me.

Kind Regards

Brian

Subject: Hillview Jacky Hiscock

Date: Friday, 29 March 2013 20:36:59 Greenwich Mean Time

From: Jacky Hiscock
To: Adrian Jenkins

#### Adrian,

We are writing to you to express our support for you in your venture at The Three Daggers together with the Village Shop and Micro Brewery. Having lived in this village for 27years we have seen what was a thriving village with 3 shops, a Post Office, a Church, a School, a Chapel and Hall, the Parish Hall, a Bakery and 2 pubs gradually reduce to a village with a Part time Post Office. Parish Hall, Church and 1 Pub (which very nearly closed before the current owners became involved). To have something which will bring employment and vibrancy to the village cannot be overlooked and must be supported. This pub has always supported the Village Fair and in more recent years the Village May Ball. We are lucky enough to still have various social groups in the village and apart from the Parish Hall and Church to meet in, the Pub is the only other focal point.

Objections without evidence does appear to be making unfounded assumptions. kind regards,

Jacky and Ernie Hiscock

Subject: Three Daggers Licence Application

Date: Saturday, 30 March 2013 11:42:16 Greenwich Mean Time

From: Jasper Dorgan

To:

Ref: The Three Daggers Licencing Application

Dear Adrian,

As a local and long time resident of Edington, and close neighbour of the Three Daggers, I write to advise that I have no objections to the proposed new licencing application being made by the pub. The objections raised and fomented by a very small number of individuals do not reflect the views and support of the vast majority of villagers and local Tinhead neighbours for the pub's and local shop's proposed activities. I hope and trust that the objections to the licence application will be rejected and that the pub can maintian its growing and much valued role as an enterprising, popular and friendly pub, restaurant, meeting place, local employer and community minded asset for the village and its residents.

I have no objections to the licencing application being made by the Three Daggers.

Yours sincerely

Jasper Dorgan 54 Westbury Road Edington BA13 4PG Subject: Fwd: support of application

Date: Saturday, 30 March 2013 10:52:02 Greenwich Mean Time

From: Jackie Cosens
To: Adrian Jenkins

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

Subject: support of application

To whom it may concern.

I am writing as a concerned neighbour and villager of Edington. As I understand a small number of villagers have complained reference to the application of licence for the village shop. This is a shame as the villagers complaining are very new to the village, and do not as yet understand the overwhelming feeling the village has in support of this new facility. I have lived and worked in the village for around fifteen years. Both before and during my time here the village has been dying, due to losing its amenities including the previous Post Office, Bakery/shop, many Public Houses, the school, and Methodist Chapel. To see new investment in the village resulting in extra employment added services and benefits for all Is a wondrous thing and should not be denied. The individuals who are complaining purchased their properties knowing that further developments were occurring at the site. They have already stated that their "escape to the country was at risk". This shows that they are only concerned with themselves and not with the greater good. As to the complaints reference to noise, litter and light pollution. This will be no greater than already being witnessed at the three Daggers. Which as a neighbour living five properties away is near insignificant. Please do not prevent the only investment in this village in a number of years. By doing so you will prevent employment, services, facilities and possible further investment in our village.

Yours sincerely

Andrew Hinton 65 Westbury Road, Edington BA13 4PG

#### **Jackie Cosens**

47 Westbury Road, Edington, BA13 4PG

T: M: E:

Adrian Jenkins 47 Westbury Road Edington Westbury Wiltshire

**BA13 4PG** 

73 Westbury Road
Edington
Westbury
Wiltshire
BA13 4PA

29/03/2013

# Farm Shop and Micro Brewery support

It is with regret that I hear there are objections to the Three Daggers improvements to our village. As a local, long term and permanent resident of the village I truly believe the shop will enhance the village to locals and outsiders alike, it will provide an opportunity for everyone to have access to locally produced food and other quality goods and provide much needed employment in the area.

The Daggers premises both out and inside are immaculately kept and have been since trading, the shop and surrounding area is a great improvement to the brown field site it replaces.

As far as I am aware there have been no incidences of antisocial behaviour or public nuisance as a result of the pub trading and believe there is unlikely to be any from the shop customers.

I believe there will be limited disturbance to local residents on closing after brewery tours as groups of people usually car share on evening group visit, however I suggest a early closing for the brewery tours (avoiding late night road parking).

I am aware that the shop will be open from 8am – 8pm and presume the internal lights will dimmed or turned out when not trading (reducing any "new" light pollution)

The new layout of the car park providing one entry/exit has greatly improved the safety of car users and walkers accessing the premises from the B3098.

I would like to express my support for the village shop and brewery and disagree with many of the objections that have been raised.

Yours sincerely

Wanda Corp(Mrs)

**Subject:** Licensing Application-The Three Daggers

Date: Saturday, 30 March 2013 08:15:10 Greenwich Mean Time

From: Norman Hills

To:

Adrian

We are writing to express our concern at the apparent delaying tactics associated with the above, and confirm our support for your licensing application as approved by Edington Parish Council.

Liz and Norman Hills

Crossroads Farm Woodbridge Road Edington Westbury Wiltshire BA13 4NQ Subject: Fwd: Farm Shop

Date: Thursday, 4 April 2013 10:22:41 British Summer Time

From: Jackie Cosens
To: Adrian Jenkins

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

Prom: Stephen Stephen Stephens Stephens

Dear Jackie

As a resident of Edington for 19 years, I am shocked that the Farm shop is still receiving a negative attitude from certain members of the village.

I have to say that I whole heartedly support the Pub and the building of the Farm shop, including the Micro Brewery.

It wasn't so long ago that the village was up in arms of the possibility of losing the Pub completely. Thankfully, Mr. Pike had a vision that would not only save the Pub, but the building of the Farm shop would also create a "village shop" that was also lost a few years ago.

My business is based in the next village of Steeple Ashton, there, a shop was opened by the community. This has proved a massive success and added life back into the village.

The objection raised are probably made by people that do not have the vision or understanding, that unless there is progression, a village community will die, exactly what would have happened if Mr. Pike had not purchased the pub.

These objectors clearly come from the school of "not in my back yard"

It is patently clear that all the alterations to the Pub and building of the Farm Shop, including the road access and landscaping, are designed and built to an extremely high quality and therefore would have a very positive effect.

You have my total support for your license application. And I am safe in the knowledge that you and your team will continue with the utmost professionalism.

With my very best wishes

Stephen

# Stephen Graver



See the dedicated  $\underline{\text{Stephen Graver Blog}}$  for news, views and tips. or follow Stephen Graver on  $\underline{\text{Twitter}}$ 

This email and any attachments are sent in confidence and is intended only for the use of the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information which is privileged, confidential or exempt from disclosure under applicable legal privilege and law. It is sent on the basis that the recipient will conduct appropriate virus checks.

If you are not the intended recipient or responsible for delivering this message to the intended recipient then you are hereby notified that any use, disclosure, distribution or copying of this message or any attachments to it is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify us by telephone or alternatively at the e-mail address from which it was sent and delete the message from your system.

#### **Jackie Cosens**

47 Westbury Road, Edington, BA13 4PG





Stylish & Luxury B&B



Subject: Fwd: License for the micro brewery/ farm shop

Date: Wednesday, 3 April 2013 18:19:38 British Summer Time

From: Sian Bryant

To:

Dear Adrian,

I have heard that the license for the micro brewery/ farm shop has received some objections. I would just like to offer my support for your plans.

I am delighted that we will have yet another facility in the village which will provide opportunities for local people. The pub and now the shop and micro brewery will be the hub of the village. I believe your plans for the license make good sense and I have no doubt that our peaceful village will not be threatened in any way.

You have already shown that you and Jackie can manage the pub in a highly efficient manner, and I am really confident that this will be the same "next door".

I am absolutely convinced that all issues affecting the local community and customers have been considered fully. For example the new parking arrangements are much improved to accommodate the new facility.

My overwhelming belief is that this new venture, in addition to the pub provides:

- Opportunity for the local community, in terms of jobs and the provision of outstanding services that many people can be proud of.
- The chance to do something different, to make Edington a place people want to visit. This is interesting!
- A more sustainable community.
- Some aspirations for local children.

I am confident that you and Jackie will manage the license of the micro brewery with the same due diligence and professionalism as you do the pub and for that reason I fully support you.

Sadly, the objections of the minority often are heard most loudly so be in no doubt that the family Bryant are behind you all the way!

Here's wishing you the very best of luck with this, see you soon

Sian and Gareth Bryant

Sent from my iPad

**Highview House** 

70a Westbury Road

Edington

Wiltshire

**BA13 4PQ** 

3<sup>rd</sup> April 2013

# Application for Licence Edington farm Shop and Micro Brewery

Dear Mr A Jenkins,

I write to give my support to the application for a licence for the above premises.

These two enterprises will bring genuinely sustainable, and much needed, employment to the village and, as well as providing the important facility of a village shop, it will help underpin both social and economic activity within the community. It will provide local jobs for local people provide a facility for functions and social gatherings and be able to support village functions such as the very popular Edington Charity May Ball which raises funds for village and local charity including the Bath Cancer Unit. It will offer a facility for people to go and buy draught local ale to consume at home and at parties and my understanding is it will complement, rather than compete with or detract from, the commercial activity of the neighbouring Three Daggers.

To refuse the licence could put many aspects of the functionality of the premises at risk with a potential impact on local employment and on the ability of the community to take full advantage of the social and recreational facilities.

I support the application because it will maximise the ability of the shop and micro-brewery to operate efficiently and effectively without compromising the surrounding village environment.

I believe the benefits of the application far outweigh any objections to it – which are based largely on assumption and conjecture rather than any hard evidence - and I urge the committee to support the application.

Yours sincerely



David Mckeigue

# Marston Parish Council C/o End Farm Marston Devizes Wilts, SN10 5SR

Mr Adrian Jenkins The 3 Daggers Edington Westbury Wilts

#### Dear Adrian

I am writing in support of your application for the opening hours of the shop & micro brewery adjacent to your thriving public house, in Marston we have no village amenities and rely on Worton for school, public house and transport connections, which is far from an ideal situation.

We and many surrounding villages could only dream want Edington will have to offer in the future, along with added employment to the struggling rural economy it will be a win win situation for the local area and beyond.

Given that a normal 9-5 occupation is no longer normal and we all require flexibility in our daily and weekly routines the extended opening hours will be suited to the rural position with customers being able to access the shop to and from work rather than having to travel to supermarkets.

I wish you the best for the future and look forward to visiting the new shop when open at a time to suit me.

**Yours Sincerely** 

William Warden on behalf of Marston Parish Council.

Dear Adrian & Jackie,

Please add mine and Andrew's supporting comments to your cause. The shop and any licensing that is needed goes hand in hand with any new venture of this kind and there is only positive plus points to this new venture. To have a shop and a pub in one village is invaluable on so many levels and maybe these three villagers should bear this in mind! (And get out more!) Any further support needed, you have Andrew's and mine.

Regards, Claudia Gulliver, Edington House, Edington.

# Patterson, Neil

From:

Adrian Jenkins [4,6,

Sent:

04 April 2013 09:36 Patterson, Neil

To: Subject:

FW: Three Daggers alleged noise nuisance

Hi Neil

Please find attached the conversation I had with Annabel Wilkinson.

**Thanks** 

Adrian

From: "Wilkinson, Annabel"

Date: Mon, 25 Mar 2013 13:18:36 +0000

To: Adrian Jenkins <

Subject: RE: Three Daggers alleged noise nuisance

Many thanks, I can't imagine that causes a problem.

Kind regards

Annabel

Mrs Annabel Wilkinson Environmental Health Officer

tel: 01225 770219 internal dialling 15219

From: Adrian Jenkins [mailto Sent: 25 March 2013 13:11

To: Wilkinson, Annabel

Subject: Re: Three Daggers alleged noise nuisance

Dear Annabel

Our 2 bins are emptied once a week by wiltshire waste services at around 11.30am on a Thursday.

Thanks Adrian

From: "Wilkinson, Annabel"

Date: Mon, 25 Mar 2013 12:02:12 +0000

Subject: RE: Three Daggers alleged noise nuisance

Dear Mr Jenkins

To: Adrian Jenkins <

Thank you for your email. I have discovered that it appears that it is a council collection point after all and it seems that our records were incorrect. My apologies for any inconvenience caused.

You neglected to answer my question about who collects your waste from the Three Daggers and at what time(s) of day. I would be grateful if you could let me know.

#### Thanks

#### Annabel

Mrs Annabel Wilkinson Environmental Health Officer tel: 01225 770219 internal dialling 15219

From: Adrian Jenkins Especial Sents 22 March 2013 15:02

**Sent:** 22 March 2013 15:02 **To:** Wilkinson, Annabel

**Cc:** Giles Graves; Dave Sheridan; Jackie Cosens **Subject:** Re: Three Daggers alleged noise nuisance

#### Dear Annabel

Someone empties and collects it is nothing to do with us. I was wondering if you approach the parish council perhaps they will know.

**Thanks** 

Adrian

From: "Wilkinson, Annabel" <

Date: Fri, 22 Mar 2013 14:44:13 +0000

To: Adrian Jenkins (pienking @three doces

Cc: Giles Graves < \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ Jackie's iPhone5

Subject: RE: Three Daggers alleged noise nuisance

Dear Mr Jenkins

Thank you for your reply.

I had already approached our Waste Management Department as I thought this might be a council owned mini recycling centre. However, they have advised me that it isn't!

Am I right in thinking you think otherwise, or is it a facility that you or someone else provides privately for the villagers?

# Annabel

Mrs Annabel Wilkinson Environmental Health Officer tel: 01225 770219 internal dialling 15219

# **Adrian Jenkins**

47 Westbury Road, Edington, BA13 4PG

T: M: E:

# ThreeDaggers\*\*\*

Stylish & Luxury B&B



From: Adrian Jenkins [mailto:aj

**Sent:** 22 March 2013 13:38 **To:** Wilkinson, Annabel

**Cc:** Giles Graves; Dave Sheridan; Jackie Cosens **Subject:** Re: Three Daggers alleged noise nuisance

Hi Annabel

We have a policy of not emptying our bins of after 9pm and before 9am.

The bottle bin area is a recycling area for the village and we cannot control villagers recycling times.

We have CCTV here which covers this area. You can use if you need to have a look at anytime.

If there is anything else I can help with please let me know.

Kind regards

Adrian Jenkins

From: "Wilkinson, Annabel" <

Date: Fri, 22 Mar 2013 12:04:31 +0000

To: Adrian Jenkins <

Subject: Three Daggers alleged noise nuisance

Dear Mr Jenkins

I am sorry to have to contact you again but unfortunately I have received two complaints alleging noise problems from bottle recycling and collection from the Three Daggers, late at night and early in the morning.

Please could you advise me who collects your waste bottles and at what times they collect them, as far as you're aware.

Could you also ensure that your staff avoid disposing of bottles to outside bins early in the morning or late a night. Ideally avoiding this between 9pm and 9am, as I think you already endeavour to do, should have the desired affect I believe.

I have advised the complainants to keep a written note of when and how the noise affects them, as is the normal procedure and if it becomes necessary we will carry out monitoring visits/install monitoring equipment.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Regards

Annabel

# Petition In Support Of Edington Farm Shop and Micro Brewery Licensing Application

#### The Issue

The new village Farm Shop and Micro Brewery has applied for a licence to sell alcohol until 11pm – the same as the Three Daggers pub. Three objections to the application have been lodged which means the decision will now have to go before a licensing hearing rather than simply being approved by the committee.

The objectors believe that granting a licence will encourage anti-social behaviour, create public nuisance, prejudice public safety and create potential harm to children. They also claim that the licence will have a detrimental impact on the locality causing light pollution, noise pollution, traffic congestion and litter.

The shop and brewery is seeking a licence to ensure that there is the flexibility within the business to conduct tours and tastings during the evenings and to host occasional functions. It does not mean the shop will be open selling alcohol every evening until 11pm or that there will be a bar running every night at the brewery in competition to the Three Daggers.

To refuse the licence could put many aspects of the functionality of the premises at risk with a potential impact on local employment and on the ability of the community to take full advantage of the social and recreational facilities the venture offers.

We would like to show our support for this new venture and we ask you to help us by signing this petition.

We, the undersigned, support the application for a licence until 11pm at the Edington Farm Shop and Micro Brewery. We do not believe such a licence would have a detrimental or adverse effect on the quality of life in our village or pose any threat to the community and we urge the committee to approve the licence as requested.

No	Title	First Name	Surname	Address & Post Code	Signature
1	Dr.	Catrinel	Whight	10 Salisbury Hollon Edingfon RAIS 4PF	*
2	Mr.	WILLIAM	WARDEN	Danzes, SNIO SSP	(
3	mr	/imosHi)	SOHN SON	STOKES MARSH FARM COULSTON BAIS YNZ	
4	MKS	CATHORNE	NOZNNOT	Stokes Marsh Fain, Codston Westburg. BAIS and	'
5	MR	Sam	SUINTON	Marsh House BAIS 4NZ	
6	MRE.	Maley	JOHNSON.	Marsh House. BA13 4NZ	
	C	,		C	0

No	Title	First Name	Surname	Address & Post Code	Signature
7	MRS	CAROLINE	HURLEY.	3, BEERY PO EDINGTON BABAR	W
8	MR	MATTHEW	HURLEY	3 BERRY ROAD GOINGTON BAIS 40N	
9	Ltal	SOLIN	MATTHES ORF	FOUNTON, BAIS 4PF	
10	HRS	SHEILA	MILLARD	3, Little Court Lar EDING TON BA134PW	ie
11	MR.	PAUL	MILLARD	3, Little Court Lane EDINTBN 34PW	7
12	MRS	J	WRIGHT	8-9 Salisbury Hollow Edington BAI3 4	S
12	MKS	Carla	Dudmen	7 Suisbry Hollan Schington	e
14	MR	MATTHEW	Dodonan	Edisday Hollow Edington	
1<	MR	PAUL	ZAMAN	TINEAD MOTHODIST CHAPEL SAL-SBURY HOLLOW EDINGTON	
16	MRS	LANGA	ZAMAN	TINHEAD METHODIST CHAYEL SALISBURY HANGEN	
17	ML	Roy	ZAMAN	u	
18	M-	Jonn	Renand	3 SALISBURY HOLLEN	•
19	Wis	Anne	Rutland	5 Salisburgholla	5
20	mr	Ber.	Hurley	The old smithy Love Hollow	
21	Mes	HELEN	HURLEY	The ord Smith	4
22	MR	RUPERT	LESCOTT	72 WEITBURY RAD, EDINGTON	
23	Mss	Vanessa	ARNOUCT	72 westbury Road Edington	c

No	Title	First Name	Surname	Address & Post Code	Signature
24	m	DAVID	MCKEIGIT	Highview House For vertony had Edigton	
25	Mrs	hisa	McKeigue	the horizontise roa westbury Rd Edington BAI3 4PQ	
26	h	NEIL	GRZFZTHS	PORTWATHOUSE TO WESTBURY ROAD EDENGTON BAIS GRY	
27	Mr	James	GRIFFITHS	* [1	
28	mr	JOSEPH -	GRIFFITHS	[]	
29	MRS	LISE	GRIFFIM	'7	
30	ma	PAUL	Dowerd	15 THE WEIN. BAI) 40X	
31	Mr	IAN	SMITH	CREATER LANE FARM BAIS 40E	
32	Mrs	DORFEN	SMITH	BAIS 4QE	
37	MR	STUART	GANSNER	BAR 4PR	
3,4	MR	MARTIN	KILLIAN	CONSULT SPAINTS 17A WISTBURY ROAD	
35	Mis	Sarah	Killian		
36	W	Jacky	HISCOCK	Hillien 34 Westling no Edigton	
37	YR.	ERNEY,	Horock	~	d
38	MR	Ryor	BILLIEM	Treetys. Lower Road. Glyton	
39	MRS	Lynne	BINNEY	( )	
40	MR	ERIC	MITCHELL	17 GREATER LANE ENINGTON BA13 40P	

No	Title	First Name	Surname	Address & Post Code	Signature
41	Mrs	Gill	MITCHELL	Manar Cou, t That ch Grater Lane Edugton BA134UP	
42	MR	PHIL	BAULES	12 INMEND RDINGTON	
43	Mrs	Sue	Dan-es	10	
44	Mes	DANIELLE	Tusok.	11 GRENHELS EDINGTON ENS 452.	
45	MR	WARREN	1000R	IL GREENHILLS EDINGTON BAIZ 4PZ	
46	Mr	MICHAR	SWABEY	B. Charlton Hill Edington Wills BAIS YPL	
47	mr	Chris	Wood	70, Colynswood chard somerset Tazo IAJ	
48	MR	RIC	WooD	70, GCYN(WOO)	
49	Miss	Sandy	TAbb	17 THE WEIR Edungton BAIS 4PT	
50	Miss	Lacren	Hardwan	29 westbory tol Edington 497 EARIS	
51	Miss	Amy	Bishop	11 Bury Lane, Bratton BA13 4RD	
52	Mr	Darw	Edgal	1 CANNON Green WESTBURY BA13 30 W	
53	Mr	Will	Bryant	18 Monor fields Broston BAIS 48T	
54	Mrs	Susa	Hunt	60 Westing Road Eduster BAB HPG	
55	Mn	Semen	Hund	V [	
56	MR	BRYAN	MULLIGAN - SCAIFE	Beichwood House Edington BA1340+	
57	MRS	MARGO	Muligan- Scaije	as a bove	
			-70		

No	Title	First Name	Surname	Address & Post Code	Signature
Z/	1/	(		5, WEIRSIDE COURT	
H	Miss	SHIPLEY	Fox	EN0 67 CM BA13 490	
59	155	VIOLA	HALE	FONTINGON HOUSE	
0	MR.	ANDREW	KING	SCHOOL HOUSE, 63 WESTBURY RD, BAIS HG	
l	MRS	RACHEL	KING	SCHOOL HOUSE 63 WESTBURY RD BAIZ 4PG	
2	MISS	REBECCA	KING	44 Farnborough Rd Nottingham NG1189F	
3	Mrs.	PAULINE	PORGAW.	SY WESTBURY RO EDINATION BAISYPY.	
4	Mes	PATRICIA	LANGLEY-JONE	48 Orafield Park BA133LQ	
5	Miss	CIATRE	LANGLEM-	58 Pand Sleet, BATZ 8 N W.	
1	Mr	Peter	Hailston	42 Westburn Road Rdingto BA13496	
7	Ar .	Andew	History	65 WESTBURY RUMD COMATON BAISUPA	
8	Mr	See	Dogn	Editu !!	
9	Mr	Jaspel	Dorgon .	Stockbay Rd.	
10	Miss	Caithin	Thousan - Hamis	MM COTTAGE Edwigten - BAIS4PS.	
71	MS	Sophie	COCKTAIN	5 Welbarnest Bratton BAISYPA	
72	Mr	Callum	Lusiott	S6 Westbury Rd BAD 476	
-3	Miss	Philippa	None	76 studland Ph Westburger	
4	Mrs	Sue	Thought.	Eduigion Cottage toward Eduidon.	

No	Title	First Name	Surname	Address & Post Code	Signature
75	MIN	CFIRISTINE	RAMSAY	ED WGTON BAISHON	
76	MR	MARTIN	RAMSAY	6, THE CITY, RDINGTOW, BAISHOW	-*)
77	Miss	Jessica	Thoras	St court Lone, Edington, BA13, 4N/L	
78	Mrs	Savah	Marshall	57 Westbury Rd Edington BA13	c
79	Miss	Eloise	Marshall	57 Westbury Balls	4
80	Miss	Chloe	Spratt	I cannon areen Westbury Wiltshire BIAIS 3DW	
81	MR	TONY	LWHOT	56 westbry Rd Edington	
82	MRS	HAZEL	huscott	56 WESTERRY RD EDINGTON	
83	MR.	Stephen	GRAVER	9 14MED EDINGTON	
84	Mrs	AMANDA	GRAVER	9 Innead, Edinston BAISHER Scotlang BAISHER	
85	Mr	Audnus	Antonoviccus	Loudon NWF AHJ	-
86	miss	Harriet	marshall	Eding For Ball	all
87	MAS	8	PRITCHARD	3. TINHEAD RD. EDINGTON BAIS 4PH	
88	Mr	Leton	Wertlake.	A was at the Three Joseph for 25-1eas	
89	112	1200	MARSHAN	57 WESTBURY RD.	
90	MR	ALAN	PRITCHARD	3 TINATERD RD EDINGTON	
91	Ms.	Maggie	CUFFOCO	142 wast till whitly melbolon	

Title	First Name	Surname	Address & Post Code	Signature
Me	147	HILL	53 FROGMORE RD WESTBURY BA13 3 AT	
MR	JON ATHAN	STREET	SI ALFRED ST. LIESTBURY RATZ 3DZ	
trl	JOHN	GIFFORD	EDINGTONS BAIS 4\$5	
MRS	PENNY	CHRISTIE	16 TINHEAD ROAD KDINGTON BAISAPT	
MR.	DAVD	CHEISTIE	16 TINHEAD LD EDINGTON BAIS 49,	7
Mis	Sheila	Alston	Edwyfan BA184PJ	
MR	GRES	SWANSTON	7 ABRAMANS CLOSE TROUBRIDGE BA14 OND	
Mrs	Angela	Hams- Naturood	May Co Hage. Edunation 64132ps.	
Mr	Mark	Vurtusoo d	May Cottage	2
			Y	
	MR MR MRS MRS MR	MR JONATHAN  MR JONATHAN  MR SOHAI  MRS PENNY  MR. DAVD  MR Sheila  MR GREG  MR Angela	MR JONATHAN STREET  MR JONATHAN STREET  MR JOHN GIFFORD  MRS PENNY CHRISTIE  MR. DAVD CHRISTIE  MR SAGIA Alston  MR GREG SWANSTON  MR Angela Hams- Mrs Angela Hams- Mrs Angela Hams- Mrs Angela	MR JONATHAN STREET STRUCTURE STRUCTURE RATE 3DZ  MR JONATHAN STREET STALFRED ST.  LIESTRUCTURE RATE 3DZ  R